Mounted Eagles Board of Directors Meeting

November 13,2012

Northwind Grille

Present:  Deb Griffin, Mel Salzl, Cheryl Triplett, Lynn Fairbanks, Aggie Stroot, Sandy Strom-Gieseke, Mary Hammer, Jan Moran, Lise Lunde

Meeting called to order by Sandy S at 6:10 pm

Review of Minutes: Minutes from October were reviewed for spelling corrections. Mel S made motion to accept minutes. Deb G made second to motion. Motion was approved.

Financial Reports:  Aggie S provided updated financial statement, which was reviewed by board. 

- Grants have been received from Crow Wing Power and Essentia Health. 

- Jan M inquired if all fundraisers that were needed were scheduled for this year.

- Aggie S informed board that as of October scholarships were positive. 

-In discussion of fundraisers, it was mentioned that Pizza Ranch might be a future site for a fundraiser. The Buffalo Wild Wings fundraiser revenues were minimal.

- Lise L made motion to approve financial reports. Cheryl T made second to motion. Motion was approved. 

Executive Director’s Report: 

Update on ME horses:

 Cami: some soreness issues.

Stormy: some issues at the mounting block

Rosie: Some soreness. Will try magnesium supplement from Smart Pak

Ace: No issues

Dancer: being used. May be time for next Adequan injection. Records will be checked

Lilly: No issues. Most effective with riders with higher level of riding skills.

Comet: No issues

Toni and Susie will be going to look at a possible horse for program that is may be used on loan from Char (a previous volunteer).

Volunteers: 

There are 3 new volunteers in program – Katy Lager has started on Thursdays. Sandy Bergman and Beck Eckelman will be starting soon. 

Leadership Circle: First meeting on Dec 18- 9:30 to 12:30

Charity Review Council: Lynn is working on gathering information and documents to meet standards. Information will be presented to board by email so they can be voted on at December and January meetings. Budget must be submitted and approved by 1/31/2013.

Give to the Max: Nov 15. Aggie attended webinar. This opportunity would need a planning and implementation committee. It could be successful. Could consider organizing a similar campaign through website and mailings. 

Riders: There are some new riders and also returning riders. Susie is working them into schedule. 

Wadena - Deer Creek:  On Nov 27- Lynn, Aggie and Susie will be meeting with DAPE teacher and 7 students who are interested in riding in ME. 

Additional riding day: Susie and Lynn will be meeting with Staci to discuss adding a 3rd day of riding after the New Year. It would be a half-day and would result in a shorter day of riding on Tuesdays. Volunteer and instructor coverage would need to be arranged also.

PATH Standards Meeting: Meeting will be changed to Jan Moran’s home on December 3 at 5:30

Address: 22659 Hole in the Day Dr, Nisswa

Old Business: 

Cheryl provided update – one of parent mentor feels things are going well. The other parent mentor has identified some time limitation.

Cookbook: Cheryl has competed editing. Aggie will review again. Will need to look for photos for all riders for cookbook. Goal is to have cookbooks available before Christmas. Will advertise in next Newsletter. Cost will be $15 each or 2 for $25. 

Cookie sales: There are 22 sellers and 193 items sold. There will be extra soup and cookies. Pick up on Sat Nov 17.

Kayak event: no update

Program survey: No new info at this time

Christmas cards: Deb and Jan are working on cards

PATH instructor certification: Lise has received letter outlining what will be needed for riding video. She will do video at Spirit Horse and Lynn has volunteered to do taping of video. 

Horse Show: Mel is working on organizational binder for Horse Show that can be used for future shows. Lynn asked for input regarding present format of one event for each rider. There were a variety of opinions that included considering games, expectations of riders and physical demands on horses. Discussion tabled for future date. 

Database: Deb G’s son will be unable to work on database that will work for ME. Board discussed Google documents as recommended by Aggie S son. It was felt that Google documents might not be as flexible as needed. Continue to work on project.

Non-riding sessions: Board discussed riding days when there is no instructor on site. When there is not an instructor on site – no horses can be used for program. Mel expressed concern about expectations of parents not being met. Discussion of options occurred without any definite decision on how to handle situation Lynn assured staff that parents are aware that there may be days without riding activities. 

Spring Fundraiser Event: Deb and Mel will be organizing a Wine Tasting Event in March. Theme of event is “ A Night with the Stars”. Theme will include local look a like celebrities. Night will include wine tasting, games, silent auction and hoeur d’ourves. Sites under consideration are Craggins Resort and Brainerd Hotel. 

Spirit Horse Center Discussion

With recent changes in staffing at Spirit Horse the board had opportunity to discuss potential changes and concerns. 

The present contract between Mounted Eagles and Spirit Horse Center is from 2008. Staci had inquired about updating contract but Lynn has not received contract at this time. Pros and cons of new contract were discussed. 

Toni is continuing as equine manager. She will be available on Mondays. Horses have been and will continue to have one day a week of training. Fitness/training program will be documented. There will probably be new staff involved with training.

Board fees for Mounted Eagles at Spirit Horse have been discounted as outlined by Lynn. 

Next Meeting: 

December 3: PATH Standards discussion at Jan Moran’s home at 5:30

December 10: Board meeting at Northwind Grille.

Lise L made motion to adjourn. Jan M made second. Motion approved. 

